
 
 

 

 

Martin Pehl, General Manager April 08, 2025 

Santa Maria Public Airport District 

3217 Terminal Drive 

Santa Maria, CA 93455 File: 24-11 

 

 

Project: Taxiway Charlie Storm Drain Repair and Main Hangar Drainage Improvements  

Subject: Project Completion 

 

Dear Mr. Pehl: 

 

A Preliminary Final Inspection of the Taxiway Charlie Storm Drain Repair and Main Hangar 

Drainage Improvements project was performed on March 14, 2025. Representatives of J.F. Will 

Company, Tartaglia Engineering, and the Airport District were in attendance. To the best of my 

knowledge, information, and belief, based on this Preliminary Final Inspection and ongoing 

construction observation during construction, the construction of the improvements is now 

substantially complete. 

 

The project had a 55 working day construction contract period. Day 1 was December 2, 2024. The 

initial contract completion date was February 20, 2025. Weather-related (rain) delays resulted in 

16 days not counted as contract working days.  The revised contract completion date (55 working 

days + weather days) was determined to be March 12, 2025.  All major items of contract work 

were completed by March 11, 2025, within the allowable contract period. J.F. Will Company, the 

general contractor, and subcontractors provided quality work and completed the effort in a timely 

manner. 

 

Tartaglia Engineering is currently preparing the as-built plans. The effort should be completed 

within the next 30 days. 

 

As always, I am available should you have any questions regarding the project or this 

correspondence.  Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Jason Hargreaves, P.E. 

 

 


